 HIGH POINT HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

General Membership ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

July 30, 2002
The President, Marie Sandgren, called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in meeting room number 2 in the East Library. Present were:

Marie Sandgren

President 




Dale Taylor

Treasurer




Lisa Dykes

Secretary




Bob Bissey

Property Manager

Ren Gall


Property Manager  

Mr. Bissey and Mr. Gall conducted roll call and certification of proxies at the door. A total of 18 units were represented. Mr. Taylor made a motion to waive the reading of last year’s minutes. Ms. Dykes seconded, and the motion carried unanimously. A copy of last year’s minutes was made available to the assembly. Agendas and financial reports were handed out to owners at the door. Although there was no quorum, the Board elected to continue the meeting.

Mr. Bissey began by giving the finance report. Through June 2002 the Association’s total current assets were $43,581.44 with $40,540.48 in reserves. The Association was $2,618.25 (42.45%) under budget for the month and is $3,911.02 (10.4%) over budget for the year. Mr. Bissey fielded questions from the assembly, and explained some of the details of the Budget Comparison. Reserve funding is behind schedule, with $3,900 funded as opposed to $11,700, which had been budgeted to be funded.

Ms. Sandgren gave the President’s report, informing the assembly of the major projects undertaken by the Association in the last year. There was discussion about the landscape maintenance, about the roofs and their expected remaining life and the effect the roofs would have on the Association’s insurance policy, about the paint cycle and when it would resume, and about continuing pet problems and parking problems. 

Ms. Sandgren reminded the assembly to make certain that tenants were aware that they were living in a covenant controlled community, and to make certain that all tenants had access to a copy of the governing documents.

The assembly was reminded that, since there was no quorum, no election of officers could be held. Lisa Dykes was reappointed to the Board, and her term of office will expire in 2005. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:14 p.m.

Executive Session convened at 7:20 p.m. The Board decided on the following positions:

Name




Office




Term
Marie Sandgren



President



2004

Lisa Dykes



Secretary



2005

Dale Taylor



Treasurer



2003

The next Board meeting was scheduled for August 21, 2002. There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Marie Sandgren





             Ren Gall

President                                                    


             Property Manager

